Newspaper notice for publication in Stockton Record, Tracy Press, Latino Times, Vida
en el valle and for posting on valleyair.org

NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DECISION
FOR THE PROPOSED ISSUANCE OF
AN AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control
District solicits public comment on the proposed issuance of Authority to Construct to
Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory for open detonation of non-radioactive explosive
material, at Site 300 building 851 complex, located in rural foothhills approximately six
miles southwest of Tracy, California.

The analysis of the regulatory basis for this proposed action, Project # N-1173492, is
available for public inspection at http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices idx.htm
and at any District office. Due to a request by the public, the District will hold a public
hearing to receive oral comments regarding issuance of the Authority to Construct
permit at 6:30 PM on Thursday, July 12, 2018 at the Council Chambers — Tracy Civic
Center at 333 Civic Center Plaza in Tracy, California. An English and Spanish
summary of the proposed project will be available at the above web address. For
additional information, please contact Mr. Nick Peirce, Permit Services Manager, at
(209) 557-6400. Written comments on this project must be sent or postmarked by
August 7, 2018 to publicnotices@valleyair.org or ARNAUD MARJOLLET, DIRECTOR
OF PERMIT SERVICES, SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION
CONTROL DISTRICT, 4800 ENTERPRISE WAY, MODESTO, CA 95356.




